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Dear Committee Members, 

You will be receiving some very powerful testimony in support of HB0699 with 

amendment. I know this because I have spent the last two years fighting with my heart 

and soul to shed light and truth on the harms of Covid vaccine mandates. There are 

many people who have been negatively impacted, many against their will, and this bill 

hearing is the opportunity for them to finally, and formally, be heard.  

As a lifelong citizen and taxpayer in MD, as a family member of another MD citizen 

permanently disabled by her second Covid vaccine injection, and as a mother of two 

amazing young adults who attend the University of MD, College Park and who have 

been impacted by Covid mandates, I implore you, as our representatives and voices in 

government, to do the following: 

• Please listen carefully to every testimony.  

• Please be empowered and fully informed by the facts and data presented by the 

professionals. 

• Please give your faithful and earnest consideration to the pleas of those who have 

been negatively impacted by Covid vaccine mandates. There are many more than 

you may realize. 

I am grateful for your time and attention to this extremely important issue.  

Respectfully, 

Stephanie Quaerna 

 

 

 


